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ANNEX
Statement from Mr Kerford-Byrnes, representing Finmere Parish Council and local residents of Finmere.

We were heartened by the decision to submit the Finmere problems to Scrutiny and were encouraged by the fine words uttered in public prior to its start. “The system has Failed Finmere”, “We have let Finmere down” etc.

We cooperated with the Working party, organising village meetings and providing a very comprehensive chronology of events.

We eagerly awaited their findings, aware that Scrutiny cannot make things happen, but are empowered to make recommendations based on their findings. We expected that the recommendations would be as wide reaching as the scale of the problems.

So we were disappointed to find, given the major flaws and errors identified in their report, that the recommendations were relatively tame.

In essence it says that your authority should do its job, communicate effectively both within and externally and tighten up some weaknesses in process.

And it should say “sorry” to Finmere.

In effect, this is stating the obvious.

But it does not cover the most important issue affecting Finmere residents.

As the Statutory authority, you are the guardian and custodian of a number of amenities for the county. One of these is the landscape.

As a result of the acknowledged failure to do any monitoring of the profile of the landfill site (for 5 years), coupled with the delay in addressing the issue once raised, we are cursed with an immovable mound which drastically changes (for the worse) the landscape to the south and southwest of our village.

We have irreversibly lost amenity as a result of these failures.

It is our opinion that OCC should take actions designed to balance the loss of amenity that we have suffered, given that the preferred option (mound reduction) is now impossible.

The notes of the meeting of 25 November and the comments by Legal Services all address the issue of compensation and why it is not possible to consider it. Finmere has never asked “compensation. It is not our intention to be litigious. All we have ever sought is fairness, justice and an honest acknowledgement that the authority has, by its inactions over the past ten years, changed the Finmere landscape for the worse.

It is in your gift (if not that of Scrutiny) to make amends for the misdeeds of the past and take actions to balance our amenity loss. As a village, we have conformed to all of the processes and procedures that are in place – we have acted with integrity and honesty throughout.

On behalf of our delightful village of Finmere I urge you to do the same.
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